

# NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 29<sup>TH</sup> SEPTEMBER 2011 AT ST GEORGE HOTEL, HARROGATE

PRESENT:     **S DOWLE**                                     **I EDWARDS**  
              **L BLACKER**                                   **I AINSLEY**  
              **T BENSON**                                   **R BLACKER**  
              **K STOKER**                                   **T HEEKS**  
              **M GRAINGER**                               **B HART**  
              **N TRUTER**                                   **T DEAKIN**  
              **N FOWLER**                                   **S TYAS**  
              **M MIDGELEY**

## 1. OPENING REMARKS

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

## 2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence had been received from P Thompson, S Wilkinson, G Jones, C Gunning and M Plant.

## 3. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

There was a change to '9 – Subsidies' which has now been rectified on the last minutes.

After the change to the minutes of the last meeting they were then proposed as a true record on the proposal of B Hart, seconded by I Ainsley and agreed unanimously by the Committee.

## 4. MATTERS ARISING

### 8. 2012 Badges/Certificates

No championship sheets had been received from NOE and Beverley. Team Managers to get as many names of people who still need badges.

N Truter said he would be prepared to teach someone else to print the Certificates. S Tyas agreed to sort out quality paper and let T Deakin know. The Committee to provide badges/certificates to all disciplines.

**ACTION: S TYAS TO SOURCE PAPER**

**ACTION: COMMITTEE TO DISCUSS CERTIFICATES AFTER AGM**

### 9. Subsidies

Levies from the Northern Inter-Counties Championship held at MSC would be available to help teams attending the National Inter-Counties at Southdown. There was only the Ladies team going so the Committee decided to withdraw the £150 subsidy and the Team would have the Levies to share.

## **5. TREASURERS REPORT**

The Treasurer reported that there was £5253.76 in the Building Society and £5033.17 in the current account making a total of £10286.93 when all cheques had been cashed by the Teams.

Levies were still to be received from Penrith and Beverley.

## **6. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT**

T Heeks provided the following report.

### **NEW INSURANCE COMPANY**

WSI will be our new insurers. They are specialist in providing insurance for sport.

### **DISABLED SHOOTERS**

The disabled shoots group would like a disabled category at all major championships. As this may not be feasible for all events, it was suggested that we should hold a 100 All Round event purely for disabled shooters and the CPSA would provide badges and medals for the event. This was accepted as being a good idea and it would be discussed further at our next board meeting.

### **MEMBERSHIP PRICE INCREASE**

Full membership – no increase  
Juniors and Colts Membership - £1 increase  
Clubman membership - £3 increase  
Veteran, Disabled and Family membership - £2 increase  
Clubs – affiliated new price £77  
Registered new price £137  
Premier new price £198  
Premier plus new price £247

### **NATIONAL CPSA AGM**

The AGM will be held on Saturday 31<sup>st</sup> March 2012 in the East Midlands, venue to be confirmed.

### **CLUBMAN MEMBERSHIP**

The reason for the £3 increase for Clubman membership is to cover the full cost of the membership package as in the past the costs were not being covered.

From March 2012 Clubman members will not receive Pull magazine. They will be given the option to received Pull magazine for an extra cost which is still to be decided.

According to our research a lot of Clubman members only joined the CPSA for the insurance benefits and do not shoot clays on a regular basis.

## **7. CORRESPONDENCE**

There was no correspondence to discuss.

## **8. 2012 SHOOTING CALENDAR**

This was to be discussed after the AGM. Team Managers to organise their own shoots. Spennymoor, NOE, Coniston, Bywell, MGC, North Wolds to be contacted about fixture dates for County/Regional championships.

**ACTION: S DOWLE/L BLACKER**

**ACTION: TEAM MANAGERS TO ORGANISE THEIR OWN SHOOT DATES**

## **9. INVITES TO AGM**

This was discussed and the actions were as follows:

**ACTION: TEAM MANAGERS TO FIND THEIR OWN WINNERS AND SEND TO K STOKER/S DOWLE THEN CIRCULATE TO WINNERS TO INVITE TO AGM.**

## **10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

B Hart wanted it minuting that he was not happy with the £150 subsidy from the Committee as we were only sending one team, but as that had now been withdrawn he accepted the outcome.

At the last meeting it was brought to the attention of the Committee that a member taken ill at a CPSA shoot had not received his money back. This had now been resolved the money repaid.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.30 hrs

L BLACKER  
12.10.11